
Re:
IACC Comments on Second Draft Applicant Guidebook
To Whom It May Concern:


I write on behalf of the International Anti-Counterfeiting Coalition (the “IACC”).  I follow up on comments posted by the IACC in response to the first draft of the Draft Applicant Guidebook (“Applicant Guidebook”).  The IACC is disappointed that ICANN is moving forward with expansion of the generic Top-Level Domain Names (“gTLDs”) space as developed in the Applicant Guidebook without addressing any of the substantial and structural deficiencies noted in the IACC’s prior comments.

Although the IACC acknowledges the formation of the Implementation Recommendation Team (“IRT”) to further study serious trademark protection issues raised by numerous commentators on the first draft Applicant Guidebook, the IACC is concerned that this reflects the marginalization of intellectual property interests within the ICANN decision-making process.  This is underscored by the extremely unreasonable timeframes established by this process for the IRT to report back and by the fact that intellectual property interests (alone among those participating in this process) are effectively deprived of the opportunity to comment on those issues of greatest concerns to it pending ICANN’s response to the report of the IRT..
The IACC eagerly awaits an opportunity to review the comments of the IRT and to examine the extent to which those recommendations are incorporated into subsequent drafts of the Applicant Guidebook.

In the meantime, the IACC underscores the dissatisfaction expressed in its prior comments concerning the failure to sustain meaningful WHOIS data requirements in the new gTLDs.  This radical departure from past requirements appears to conflict with ICANN obligations to maintain a stable Internet and to insure transparency in Internet governance.  This departure will hamper efforts to identify and address promptly incidents and patterns of malicious behavior, including incidents and patterns of online infringement, piracy and counterfeiting.  The IACC cannot expressly too strongly its support for “thick” WHOIS registries and urges ICANN to reconsider this requirement when revising the Applicant Guidebook.
The IACC supports mechanisms which avoid burdensome, duplicative and costly processes simply to protect established trademark rights.  These mechanisms include the consolidation and standardization of dispute resolution mechanisms (or the publication of a blacklist extending beyond ICANN’s own trademarks) and the imposition of costs upon those applicants who improperly seek to register trademarks in bad faith.

Again, the IACC thanks you for the opportunity to comment on these important issues.

Very Truly Yours,

J. Andrew Coombs
Chair, Internet Committee

